Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting

October 18, 2013

Committee convened at 12:30 p.m. at Dunnegan Memorial Park

Member present were John Best, Ellis Hall Frank Zanboni and Ethel Mae Tennis

Motion and second to approve agenda

Motion and second to approve minutes of September 20, 2013

<u>Old Business</u> The playground equipment was discussed after a lengthy discussion is was decided not to install the playground equipment this fall but to delay until the long range plans had been developed.

The Aquatic Zone was discussed in detail. It was the general consensus that the operation of the pool during winter months would not be economically feasible.

<u>New Business</u>-Long discussion regarding the park. It was decided that Frank Zanboni would help develop a long range master plan for the park and that this might incorporate other in town parks.

Further recommendations and placement of the playground equipment would wait until the development of this plan.

Ethel Mae Tennis was selected to head up a committee of volunteers to raise money for the park. This will be titled *Friends of Dunnegan Park*.

Ellis Hall expressed concerns about the ball fields their present condition and the opportunity for financial growth. He was selected to develop an oversight agenda for the ball fields.

Meeting adjourned at 2 p.m.

John Best Mayor Scribe

Ethel Mae Tennis Acting Chairman